DOEE Sexual Harassment Officers
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Given the much needed national discussion about sexual harassment and sexual violence, we want to take this moment to remind all DOEE managers and employees about our sexual harassment policies and the protections provided by District laws. At DOEE and throughout DC Government, we will not tolerate any acts of unlawful discrimination or harassment, we lead by example, and we are committed to providing employees, contractors, and the public with a safe environment. 
We know that this topic can be difficult to talk about and address, but you are protected by the law and we are here to support you. Under the DC Human Rights Act, it is unlawful for an employer or employee in the District to create a hostile environment based on any protected characteristic covered in the law.
We are going to ensure that every DOEE employee is clear about our expectations, policies, and laws. To do this, we:
· Distributed the updated Mayor’s Order; 
· Identified two Sexual Harassment Officers (SHO) 
· James Goffe, Management Liaison Specialist 
· Lauren Maxwell, Assistant General Counsel
· Trained all employees on related laws and policies and completed response training for all managers and supervisors. 
Sexual harassment violates our DOEE values, we take all claims of harassment seriously, and we remain committed to providing a safe working environment for all employees.
[bookmark: _GoBack]You may also file a sexual harassment complaint with the Office of Human Rights.
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